Roberta DiMezza
L.

From: Michael Guilmain <MGSecurity@cox.net>

Sent: Wednesday, May 22, 2024 8:56 PM

To: House Judiciary Committee

Subject: Opposition to bills on upcoming House hearings

Hello House Judiciary Clerk;

My name is Michael Guilmain and [ live in Scituate, Rl. | am writing to you today to state that | Oppose bill HB 7216. This
is not a safety bill, this is a backdoor registration scheme. Based on the definitions, any gun even suspected, with no
evidence, of being involved in or present during any crime can be taken and logged into a database. The only valid
option would be to redefine a crime gun as a gun used in a crime only AFTER the criminal has been charged, tried, and
convicted.

| would be happy to discuss this with you further in more detail, please feel free to reach out to me.
Sincerely,
Michael Guilmain

Scituate, Rl
401-578-5261
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